
From: Saunders Ellen [mailto:Ellen_L_Saunders@me.com]  

Sent: Monday, March 30, 2015 10:30 AM 
To: Reiley Beth 

Cc: Saunders Ellen 
Subject: SB 824 

 

 

Subject SB 824: 

 

We support HB 3310.  Oregon has become a dumping ground for old diesel engines often sent in 

from California where they are no longer allowed.  Our population is being exposed to the toxic 

emissions on a health threatening level.  My husband owns Whitman’s Cornelius Auto Repair a 

full service automotive repair shop. He see the problem from old polluting diesel trucks on a 

weekly basis.   

 

When we are forced to sit in a traffic jam or behind a school bus we realize that our children and 

grand children are subjected to this poison and their health and learning ability are being 

compromised.  Industrial generators adjacent to communities make the atmosphere unhealthy.    

 

Please pass the strongest protections for our State.   

 

Thank you for considering our concerns, 

Ellen L. Saunders 

47950 NW Dingheiser Rd 

Manning OR 97125 

503-324-9320 home 

503-939-1858 cell 

Ellen_L_Saunders@me.com 

 

David B. Whitman 

Whitman’s Cornelius Auto Care 

736 Baseline 

Cornelius OR 97113 

dave@whitmansauto.com 
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